
TRIVIA QUESTIONS  on the FORD FAMILY 
 

1. What company did Henry Ford II try to buy in the early 60’s? 

  

2. What was Henry Ford’s first car called? 

  

3. What is Henry Fords birthday? 

  

4. What company was Henry Ford the Chief Engineer? 

  

5. When did Henry Ford incorporate the Ford Motor Company?  

  

6. Ford was a “snowbird.” Where did he winter and who was his next door neighbor? 

  

7. Did Henry Ford aspire to public office? 

  
8. Of all the alphabet named cars, what was the most popular? 
  
9. What year did Henry Ford get his first drivers license? 

  
10. Why did Henry Ford paint his T’s in black? 

 

11. Did Henry Ford ever fly with C. Lindbergh? 

 

12. From  what kind of neighborhood was Henry Ford raised? 

 

 13. Of all the other brands of autos, which is the only one that Ford employees 

were allowed to drive? 

  
14. What other oft used modern BBQ item is Henry Ford called the “father of?” 

  
15. In 1916, what was the automobile market share for the model T? 

  
16. Why did Henry Ford demand his parts suppliers use specific crating? 
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New Feature !  How well  do 

you know Henry Ford and 

the Ford Motor Company ? 

This is a merit game so no 

looking on the internet!!  

The answers will be posted 

next month - BRAGGING 

rights for the person with 

the most right answers. 

Bring your answers to Robbi 

at either the Breakfast, Pic-

nic or next meeting. HAVE 

FUN !! Thanks to Bob R for 

coming up with this. 
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The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter  

of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual  

membership is strongly encouraged and available for 

 $35.00 per year, which includes the  

Vintage Ford Magazine.  

                          Send your membership to: 

 

MTFCA 

119 West Main St 

                   Centerville, IN 47330  

(798) 855-5248 

jay@mtfca.com 

Email Committee          Kirk & Susan Peterson           438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel    459-5897 

   lmrrieldeal@centurylink.net 

 

Newsletter  Robbi Ross  293-1676 
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Program Coordinators       Marilyn Duncan  345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 
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Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address 
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Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 
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 UPCOMING EVENTS 
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Tin Lizzie Events 
 
Work day at Azevedo’s  TBD 
 
July 4  Corrales Parade and Picnic - deco-
rate your cars and join us in the parade 
in Corrales to celebrate our countries In-
dependence. Picnic to follow at 
Azevedo’s. Bring a side dish, salad or 
dessert to share. Burgers and hot dogs 
will be provided by our hosts. Meet at 
the Azevedo’s after 8 am to decorate 
your car we will parade to the line up at 
9 am, the parade starts at 10 am. Don’t 
forget your lawn chairs and swimsuits.  
 
August 4 - Rich Ford Edgewood at 10 AM 
- Mark and Susan Wing have invited us 
to their house at 8 am for breakfast be-
fore going to Edgewood. Please let Linda 
know by the 3rd if you are planning on 
going so the Wing’s can plan for food. 
 
August 11 - Los Alamos County Fair Pa-
rade Several are going to Los Alamos on 
Friday night and returning on Saturday 
after the fair parade. 
 
August 16 - Tin Lizzie Ice Cream Social 
Enjoy homemade ice cream, homemade 
cones and some delicious toppings.  
 
August  23-26- Annual Tour to Las Vegas, 
NM and Mora - details in this newsletter. 
Make your room reservations at the 
Plaza Hotel and mention Tin Lizzie Tour 
for our special rate. 

 
 
 

 

 September 16 - State Fair Car Clubs  Day - 
8:30 am to 3 pm we have a new parking 
area (in front of the Indian Arts  Building) 
but will stage at the same lot ( SW corner 
of San Pedro and Central) to parade in.  
 

October- Balloon Fiesta Car Show 
 
October 20 - Member Appreciation Dinner  
@ POST 49 RSVP to Linda by 10/2 
 
December - Christmas Parade and Party 
 

 

NM CAR CLUB COUNCIL EVENTS 
 
July 21 - Route 66 Car Show a part of 
Route 66 Summerfest . Starts at 1pm 
cruise about 8:30 on Central in Nob Hill 
area. Cars will enter at Washington and 
Copper, follow the signs 
 
 August 12 11 am - 3 pm - All Car Clubs 
picnic at Oak Flats on South 14 $ 5 each 
car to offset site rental. Burgers and hot 
dogs or sandwiches will be provided. Bring 
a dish to pass Bob’s Famous Ice Cream will 
also be provided. Advance tickets avail-
able from John Hayne 
 
Sept 29-30 NM Car Council - Swap meet in 
Los Lunas. See John Hayne for more infor-
mation 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Hey Everyone! 

 Just wanted to update you all on the proposed Los Alamos Tour presented by Skip & Heddy Dunn. 

 The "tour" that Skip has done on a great job on putting together has been postponed.  However, those of 
you who would like to partake in the parade on Saturday are more than welcome to.  

 Some of us will be heading up Friday evening and join in on the parade festivities the next day and then head 
back home Saturday afternoon/evening. 

 Thanks Everyone, Happy T'ng 

Dean 

Breakfast was yummy ! Pancakes, breakfast 

The cone race was next . From a starting 

point two cars were lined up and raced to 

the cones. Who stopped first without 

knocking over the cone? Mark Dominguez 

JUNE T’N VITTLES 

By Betty Housholder 

The June breakfast at the Vineyard was attended by 20 people and 8 Model T's.  A couple of the T's had to 
leave to attend other functions but we all enjoyed breakfast and visiting.   

Thanks to those of you that gave rides.  The folks here enjoy that.  A big THANKS to Robbi for organizing the 
Rodeo and coordinating the events.  Also thanks to Rose for all her help setting up and monitoring each 
event.  Several people watched and cheered us on.  Thanks again to all. 

 Pictures by Mark Wing, Michael Housholder and Sharon Dominguez 

Our cars lined up in the parking lot 

The road-e-o began with a 

simple line up game. A washer 

attached to a string was tied to 

the radiator then you had to 

drive and place the washer 

close to the X .  Bob R, Mike H 

and Don M all were 3 1/2 “ 

away While Mark D was 4” 

Put the crank in the hole ?  Dean VD 

was the only one who centered the 

hole.  The  obstacle course was last. 

With the driver blindfolded, the navi-

gator lead the driver around 5 turns . 

Mark & Sharon D missed a turn 

(almost found a front yard), Mike & 

Betty H missed 1 while Bob & Robbi R 

and  Dom M and Robbi R made a per-

fect run ! We all had fun. 
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  Many Happy Returns ! 

 
Marilyn Duncan 

Amy O’Brien 
Mary Ann O’Brien 
Clarence Schritter 

Denise Seawell 
 

 
 

                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETING REFRESHMENTS 

T N’ VITTLES 

   

26-Jul Stan & Janice Gauna Mark & Susan Wing 

16-Aug Tin Lizzies Ice Cream Social Tin Lizzies Ice Cream Social 

27-Sep Vaughn Rockafellow  Mark & Sharon Dominguez 

25-Oct Dean & Linda Irene Navarre 

15-Nov Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  

December  Holiday Party - no meeting Holiday Party - no meeting 

   

21-Jul Stan & Janice Gauna El Charrito @ 4703 Central NW 

11-Aug Mark & Susan Wing Range Café @ 4401 Wyoming (Wyoming & Montgomery) 

8-Sep Bernice Young Tim's Place @ 8050 Academy NE (Academy & Wyoming) 

13-Oct Dean & Linda   

10-Nov Bruce Daniel Jimmy's Café @ 7007 Jefferson NE (just north of Osuna)  

December  Holiday Party - no breakfast    

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

Troy & Jasmine Baillio 

Mark & Sharon Dominguez 

 

To Paul and Marilyn 

Duncan on the passing 

of Paul’s Mother 



Minutes of our last meeting 
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TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEETING MINUTES 

June 28, 2012 

President, Dean Van Doren, called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the mem-
bership.   

Dean introduced our new member, Bruce Call.  He also noted that Cole Wedekind, the Azevedo’s Grandson, was our 
only guest. 

Dean announced that the refreshments tonight were provided by Fran Gurule & Marilyn & Paul Duncan. 

Vice President, Stan Gauna encouraged everyone to buy raffle tickets this evening, & showed what was to be raffled.  

Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Azevedo gave the Secretary’s Report.  There were no corrections or additions to the minutes 
from the May newsletter.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Janice Gauna gave the Treasurer’s Report. 

Dean announced the audit for 2011 has been completed by Julie Dilts & everything is fine. 

Committee Reports: 

E-Mail:  Kirk Peterson-no report.   

Telephone:  Linda Riel advised that if there are any changes to the call list, let her know.  She has added our new mem-
ber to the list.   

Newsletter:  Robbi Ross was absent, but Bob Ross advised that if there is any information you would like to add to the 
newsletter, this Sat is the deadline. 

Car Council:  John Hayne gave the Car Council report.  He said the All Clubs Picnic is Aug 14 at Oak Flats.  He also had 
fliers available for other upcoming events. 

Hospitality:  Janice Gauna said one sympathy card was sent out to the Duncan’s due to the passing of Paul’s Mother. 

 Librarian:  Mark Dominguez let us know everything is ready to check out. 

Program Co-Coordinator:  Marilyn has a short program planned for this evening.  She encouraged everyone to volun-
teer to help with the programs. 

Historian:  Per Marilyn, no new information. 

Quartermaster:  Per Larry Azevedo, nothing new to report. 

Webmaster:  Mark Wing said he has added recent activities to our website, including the last work day on 5-26, T & 
Vittles at the Vineyard, details of the Rough Rider Tour, & a photo of Bob & Robbi’s Roadster. 

Tours:  Per Dean, let him know if there are any tours you’d like to suggest. 

T’n Vittles & Refreshments:  Linda Riel said our July T & Vittles will be July 21 at El Cerritos, & needs one volunteer to 
help with Sept refreshments.  The Dominguez family volunteered. 

State Fair:  Vaughn Rockafellow said he received a letter from the State Fair people advising us that all the car clubs will 
be there on Sept 16.  Be there by 900A, & out by 300P.  Our location on Main St has changed, also.  We will still meet at 
the same staging area. 

Follow-up on Previous Events: 

June Breakfast hosted by Betty Housholder:  Betty reported that there were 20 members present & 8 cars.  She 
thanked everyone for participating & had pictures to show the group.  She said the Car Rodeo was a success & the 
Vineyard would like for us to do it again next year. 
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Unfinished Business: 

Los Alamos Tour:  Dean talked to Skip Dunn & it was decided to postpone the Tour until next year.  All are still invited 
to go to Los Alamos & participate in the Parade on Aug 11.  Some plan to go there on Fri evening & spend the night be-
fore attending the parade on Sat. 

Rough Rider Tour:   Larry gave an update of the plans for the “Rough Rider Tour”, August 23-26.  This tour will be held 
in Las Vegas, NM.  He also announced the Work Day this coming Sat, & the 4th of July Parade & Bar B Q at the 
Azevedo’s.  The parade starts at 10A & lines up at 9A.  You are invited to decorate your car ahead of time at the 
Azevedo’s.  Be there by about 8A & afterward we will drive to the staging area together. 

Larry also talked about the Lincoln, Nebraska Tour held last week & attended by the Azevedo’s, the Peterson’s & the 
Mile’s. 

New Business:   

Aug 4 Rich Ford in Edgewood:  Dean announced that Rich Ford has invited us to the dealership in Edgewood on Aug 4 
at 10A.  Dean took a show of hands, & several members plan to be there.  We are invited to breakfast at the Wing’s 
before the Tour to Edgewood.  More details at our next meeting. 

Bernice Young brought the new Vintage Ford Magazine & pointed out the front & back cover & 9 pages of coverage.  It 
was all about the Business Meeting we hosted in Alb in March. 

Vaughn advised a new Lang’s catalogue is out.  There’s an 800 # to call & request one.  He made a motion to order 10 
wall photos of a T Chassis & engine drawing @ $7.95 each to have in our raffle drawings.  The motion was seconded, & 
passed by the membership. 

Tom Miles reported on the Lincoln, Nebraska Tour held last week.  He advised after his stint as MTFCA President ends 
the end of 2012, that he will be on the Board through 2014.  Dennis Gorder will be the new President.  He thanked eve-
ryone for their support. 

Raffle Ticket Update:  Larry Azevedo reported on the raffle ticket sales for the engine.  355 tickets have been sold, so 
we have about 160 more to sell. He, as well as several others, has tickets to sell for $10 each.  He talked about the fi-
nances & that the pot is short $70 after doing an audit of all tickets sold.  He made a motion to take $70 out of our 
treasury to equalize the pot.  The motion was seconded & was passed by the membership. 

Kirk Peterson advised he has 20 people signed up for the Rough Rider Tour, & only 2 have not paid the $20 fee (& 
Larry) 

Tom Miles said he is donating a Model A chassis to the Model A Club, & wants to donate a Model T chassis to the Tin 
Lizzies.  This matter is tabled until our next meeting. 

We had our break & visiting time 

Lorna Azevedo said there were lots of vintage & vintage look-dresses worn at the Lincoln Tour banquet.  Many ladies 
there said they were inspired to dress up while attending our Business Meeting held here in March. 

Program:  Marilyn & Paul Duncan gave the program about Model T jokes, & read several jokes from the publication, 
“Fun About Ford” by Joseph J. White.  This publication is about stories, jokes, & humor, & can be found on Google 
Books for free. 

For Sale & Wanted:  Linda Riel says there are still caps & t shirts for sale. 

Mark Wing wants a late style shift-lock assembly for a Ruckstell. 

Raffle & Prize Drawing:  The raffle prizes were won by the following:  Bob Ross, Don Mitchell, Mark Wing, Paul Duncan, 
Neil O’Brien, Vaughn Rockafellow, & Bruce Call. 

We adjourned at 8:25 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lorna Azevedo, Secretary 



ROUGH RIDER TOUR 

AUGUST 23-26 

  

TOUR TIDBITS……. 
    This is the tentative schedule for the tour.  We will keep you updated as things change.  

  

We are heading to Las Vegas, NM for our yearly adventure. 

We will be staying at the Historical Plaza Hotel (on the Plaza)!  The rates are $78 single, $88 double occu-

pancy.  Check in is 3PM..Check out is 11AM. 

Call the hotel to make reservations at 800-328-1882 or 505-425-3591…be sure to refer to the Tin Lizzies of 

Albuquerque to get our special rates! 

Cancellation Policy is to call 24 hrs prior to the day of arrival by 3:00PM 

All rooms come with complimentary hot breakfast each morning in the Landmark Grill downstairs off the 

main lobby. 

There is high speed internet throughout the hotel, & a complimentary computer located in the lobby. 

 Check out the Plaza Hotel website for the amenities. 

We will have a Hospitality Room located on the lower level.  This is our room to have our Happy Hours & 

general “get togethers” during our stay.  It’s Salon A. 

There is not water/sink in the hospitality room, so  plan for our snacks accordingly., We will have a small 

fridge and a cooler for drinks  in the hospitality room.  A fridge is available for your room for an extra 

charge.  There is a microwave in the lobby for our use.  
The hotel has a restaurant called the Landmark Grill, open 7 days a week, serving breakfast, lunch, & din-

ner.  

It also has a saloon, Bryon T’s Saloon, open 7 days a week at 12 noon, full bar, food available till 9PM…

music at times…not sure of that schedule. 

Parking is open.  They recommend the Police Dept parking lot if you don’t have a trailer.  It’s located across 

the plaza from the hotel.   Trailer parking is just down the street from the hotel.  Directions will be provided. 

Summer often brings music to the gazebo across the street on the plaza.  

Vintage clothing is recommended (but not demanded) for our banquet. 

  

  

THURSDAY AUG 23 

Leave Albuquerque & trailer your car to Las Vegas 

Go to the Plaza Hotel in downtown Las Vegas.  It’s located on the NW corner of the town plaza. 

Check in is 300PM 

If you are early, you might want to check out the Rough Rider Museum.  It’s open 10A-4P Tues thru Sat. 

Meet at 5:00P for Happy Hour in Salon A, our hospitality room. 

If you need more sustenance, you can eat at the hotel or another restaurant of your choice.  (A restaurant 

guide will be provided) 

  

FRIDAY AUG 24 

(Sequence of events is still under construction, so this may change!) 

Leave Las Vegas at 8:00 AM to Mora 

Visit the Alpaca Ranch 

   We won't be having lunch till about 1, so pack a snack. 

Back to Mora for the Tapestry Mill 

Head to Pendaries for Lunch 

 

 

tel:800-328-1882
tel:505-425-3591


Hotel for Happy Hour 

At dusk, Drive In Movie & tail gate dinner… after stopping at Sonic.  It’s $12 per car for the movie. 

  

SATURDAY AUG 25 

(Sequence of events is still under construction..) 

Visit Montezuma Castle & the Dwan Light Sanctuary.  We are working on getting a tour of the castle.  We’ll 

find out mid June on that. 

Historical sites tour or antique stores possible in the morning if no castle tour. 

Lunch in Las Vegas (restaurant guide provided) 

National Wildlife Refuge 

5:30P wine tasting in gift shop 

6-7PM Happy Hour 

7PM Our banquet in the Solarium…wear antique clothes if you’d like. We will be able to take pictures though 

out  the Hotel. The banquet will consist of a choice of meat, salad, veggie of the day, & a side, bread, & tea for 

about $25 including tip.  

   Choices will be Chicken cordon bleu  or Roast Beef with Rosemary Gravy.  
Dessert in Salon A 

  

SUNDAY AUG 26 

Breakfast in the hotel 

To the Salman Ranch outside Mora for picking raspberries & visiting their unique store and snack bar . Con-

tainer are available so you can pick for 5.00 a pound. They don't charge for what you eat while you are pick-

ing.. Bring bug spray.  
Back to Las Vegas , load your car and head for home. 

 

When : August 16 during our meeting time 

Why: Kick off of Annual Tour 

Provided will be homemade  ice cream, homemade cones and hot fudge  

You can bring: cookies, other toppings ( pineapple, strawberry etc)  

Whipped cream, cake or any other thing you might think of to go with ice 

cream! 
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Robbi Ross, Editor 

1815 Childers NE 

Albuquerque, NM 

87112 

Phone 505-293-1676 

Email : robbialb@aol.com 

 

All submissions  should be 

emailed by the last Satur-

day of each month.   

 

Thanks for reading! 
 

 
 

 
 

The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The ABQ  Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NW 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
Jan thru Oct.  The 3rd 
Thursday in Nov and a 
special event for Dec.  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

 

 

 

Visitors  are  

always  

welcome! 
 

Join us on our  

website: 

 

WWW.TINLIZZIESOFABQ.COM 

 


